POLTONHALL AND HOPEFIELD COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF ZOOM ONLINE MEETING HELD ON 10 JUNE 2020
Present:       J Aitchison (Chair), F Warner, D West, J Cameron 

         
 
Attending:     A McDonald, Cllrs D Milligan, J Lay Douglas and D Alexander 
Apologies:     P Atkinson, S Waterston, J Bernard 
1.     Chair’s Remarks

1.1   Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 13 May 2020 and Matters Arising

2.1
Item 4.2.  FW confirmed that RDCC held the same view as PHCC about the proposed major development.

2.2
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by JA.

3.
Finance Report

3.1
Nothing to report.  Cllr DM would pass on the bank statements previously received by AT.                                                                                    Action: Cllr DM
4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
There had been some interest in getting a speed camera on Rosewell Road with a 20mph sign at the new school.  Chair commented that he was not aware of any new developments that would cause such a requirement.  

5.      Police Report
During the month of May 2020 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 56 recorded crimes reported, of which 38 have been solved to date (68% solvency).   During this time period, there were 282 calls to Police Scotland.

INCIDENTS OF NOTE

On Sunday 3rd May, a female were observed taking items and leaving without paying from a retail premises on Rosewell Road. Following CCTV enquiries, the female was traced, charged and a report submitted to the PF.

Following a call on Sunday 3rd May, Police attended Dobbie’s Road due to an intoxicated female. She was shouting and swearing to members of the public and tried to kick officers. She was arrested then released on a Police undertaking.

A male was hit with a piece of wood on Wednesday 6th May at School Green by a male builder. Police enquiries are currently ongoing.

A male was stopped by Police on Rosewell Road on Thursday 7th May, following a search, the male was found in possession of drugs. The male was issued a Recorded Police Warning.

On Saturday 9th May, Police attended a neighbour dispute on Cockpen Drive. Due to intelligence, a warrant was craved and a cannabis cultivation was discovered. The male was charged and released on a Police Summons.

Police were called on Monday 11th May to a domestic call on Dundas Park. A male was making threatening and abusive comments to his partner. He then went outside and damaged property. The male was arrested and a report submitted to the PF. 

Two females were observed taking alcohol and failing to pay on Monday 11th May at a retail premises on High Street. CCTV has been seized and Police are following a positive line of enquiry.

On Friday 15th May, whilst attending a call on Waverley Drive, Police left their vehicle to chase a male. At this point another male has entered and removed a mobile device. He was traced a short time after and charged with theft.

On Sunday 17th May, a vehicle was damaged on Dundas Street. A male was observed leaving the area. This male was traced and charged with failing to report the accident.

On Thursday 21st May, following a neighbour dispute on Park Crescent, a female was charged with Threatening & Abusive language and given a Recorded Police Warning.

On Monday 25th May on Lothian Street, a shed was set alight in a garden. Police and Fire attended and made it safe. A male was traced and charged with Culpable and Reckless Fire-raising.

Police stopped a van on Elm Row on Tuesday 26th May as it was driving erratically. The male failed a roadside breath test and checks also required he had no licence or insurance. The male was charged and reported, the van was also seized by officers.

A male attended at a shop on Rosewell Road on the evening of 26th May in an intoxicated state. He then started to assault a member of staff in an unprovoked attack. The male was traced, charged and a report submitted to the PF.

On Saturday 30th May near Andy Kelly View, a male was assaulted with a bat by a family member. Police attended and the male was arrested and reported on a Police Undertaking. 

On Sunday 31st May, two males involved in the incident at Andy Kelly View, breached their bail conditions as they were observed by Police. Both males arrested and held in custody for court. 

If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer                                           PC Jonny Cassidy via 101 or email:   Jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk
6.
Associated Member’s Report
6.1    AMcD reported that the BRCFC had now returned £4,000 of the response budget money and had produced a report of the services it had provided.    Cllr JLD said that those persons who needed help with shopping etc were not being referred by OT.  Despite the Kindness in Midlothian form being completed there had not been any kind of response.  There had been 3 people that week who had said the same thing.  AMcD undertook to take matters forward.                                   Action: AMcD
7.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

7.1
Cllr DA had been keeping up to date with the huge amount of work being done by officers and staff around education to ensure all pupils had enough materials to let them carry on with their education.   A great deal of work was also being undertaken in the hub to support those vulnerable children attending. 

7.2
Cllr DM reported that affordability was now the biggest issue and how to provide wrap around care for essential workers’ children while teachers were not deemed to be in that category.   At the present time children would be going back to school a maximum of 2 days per week.   It was not clear if parents would be asked to pay for wrap around care.  It was suggested that most parents in that bracket would be reasonably able to pay for it. 75% of parents who had responded had said they would be happy to pay for wrap around child care.  But, if Midlothian Council had to pay then the money would have to be found after using reserves resulting in departments having to be cut. The Scottish Government Finance Secretary had informed COSLA that there was no more money available for local authorities.   If that was the case and social distancing continued then the Council would have an issue with affordability.  Cllr DM also said there was a need for more teachers but the total cost would be dire.

7.3     On the issue of bus travel and social distancing he said it would mean there would have to be 4 times the number of buses required.  It was not clear if the bus companies would be able to remain in business.   At present Lothian Buses (LB) was operating on 25% occupancy and it could not see any way the service could remain profitable.  By every scenario LB had run it seemed likely they would be insolvent by October this year.  If LB did not survive then there was little hope of any other bus company in the UK being able to.
7.4
 There was mention of the queues at the recycling plant.  It was expected the backlog would decrease in comparison to the way other councils had dealt with it.

7.5
Midlothian Council was looking to set up a Facebook page primarily to advertise for staff and enable Midlothian residents to look for local businesses.

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Zoom on Wednesday 8 July 2020.
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